HOUSING MANAGEMENT FORUM






       Special Meeting: Wednesday 16th April, 2014
       at 2.00 p.m.

PRESENT:- Councillors Hamilton (Chairman), Barlow, Johnston, Murray and Pointer.
Tenant Representatives:- Miss M. Burgess and Mr W. Ward.
56 – Apologies for Absence/Changes in Membership

Apologies for absence were submitted from Tenant Representatives Mr M. Burton and Mr A. McIntosh.

Miss M. Burgess had substituted for Mr M. Burton for this meeting only.

REFERRED ITEMS

THE FOLLOWING MATTERS ARE REFERRED TO COUNCIL FOR DECISION

57 – Relocation of Housing Service to the Town Hall
The Housing Manager submitted a report to agree a sum of £250K from the HRA balance being identified to fund the relocation of the Housing Service to the Town Hall.

The Housing Service was scheduled to move from Cavendish House by 31st December, 2014 when a break clause in the lease allowed for it to be ended early.

Agreement to move was agreed by Council on 4th March, 2014.

Proposals were currently in progress to provide office space on the ground-floor by moving existing services elsewhere in the Town Hall.

In order to maintain the current delivery model for the service, a front desk and interview rooms would be created in the Cornwallis Street end of the Town Hall opposite the First Point reception.

The majority of front line officers would be located behind the new reception in the offices currently occupied by Planning and Building Control.  Business Support and Homelessness Advice would be in two offices, one of which had been made available by relocating Parking Services.

In order to provide these new offices, alterations to the Town Hall were required and the new main housing offices would require significant remodelling of the existing layout for which planning approval was being sought.

The estimated cost of the work required was £177K.

A proportion of the cost would be met by the General Fund but it was appropriate for the HRA to contribute to the cost to ensure the offices were fit for the Housing Service purposes.

The timetable to carry out the required work was to complete by early October 2014.
In addition to the cost of the work in the Town Hall, there would be further cost to the HRA with regards:-
· completing works to Cavendish House required under the lease;

· actual cost of moving; and

· possible furniture/storage units for new offices.

These latter items had not yet been costed.

No budget provision had been identified for the cost of relocation and, therefore, agreement of Council was required.

It would be the Housing Service’s intention to only spend what was necessary to make the move.  The Housing Manager suggested a figure of £250K be made available from the HRA balance to be spent as required for the relocation of the service.  

RECOMMENDED:- To agree to £250K be made available from the HRA balance to contribute towards the cost of the Housing Service being relocated.

The meeting closed at 2.05 p.m.[image: image1.png]
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